
Vice  President  Hussein  Al
Sheikh  welcomes  Trump’s
announcement  of  a  ceasefire
and  the  movement’s  positive
statements
Ramallah – 04/10/2025 – In a statement issued today, Saturday,
the Vice President of the State of Palestine, Mr. Hussein Al
Sheikh, welcomed US President Donald J. Trump’s announcement
to end the war.

Al-Sheikh  also  welcomed  the  positive  statements  of  Hamas,
appreciating the efforts of Arab and Islamic countries.

He added: “we reaffirm our commitment and readiness to work to
consolidate  a  ceasefire,  the  release  of  hostages  and
prisoners, the entry of aid, the complete Israeli withdrawal
from the Gaza Strip, and the transition to a political path on
the basis of the two-state solution.”
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